
          Please Pray for our Military People/Family & Friends  

 

 

  

 

 

         Please keep the following people in your daily prayers 

 Mary Beth Lannon: (The Card Lady) Dealing with chronic pain 

 and other health issues.  

 Bobbie:  Has to go back for a kidney removal and possibly her  

 bladder. Pray for God’s comfort during this waiting period. 

 Dan McGinley: Healing for Father. 

 Debbie Espen, Dan’s Sister: Pray for her good health. 

 Focus in Prayer 
 Remember 7 at 7. Pray for our community, our governments 
 and healing those who are sick and ill in mind, spirit and body.  

 
 

 Church Contacts 
Pastor Paul Mondragon 

PastorPaul@fbcridgecrest.com 
760-608-6787 

Deacons 
Deacons@fbcridgecrest.com 

760-382-7398 
Secretary 

Secretary@fbcridgecrest.com 
760-375-2503 

FBC Website www.fbcridgecrest.com 
 
 

Tim Baur Nathan Burroughs Ryan Bryne 

Ryan Deering Joseph Soucie James Duckworth 

Bryan Eck John Higgins Mike Higgins Jr. 

Ryley Jamie Mary Katzenberger John Katzenberger 
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First Baptist Church 
1350 S. Downs, Ridgecrest, CA. 

19 September 2021 

Welcome to First Baptist Church of Ridgecrest 
 

Services 

Sunday School 9:00 AM 

Sunday Services 10:30 AM 

Wednesday Bible Study 6:00 PM 

Thursday Disciple Group 6:00 PM 
 

**COVID. Social Distancing and Mask Wearing Is 
suggested but still optional” 

 



ORDER OF SERVICE 

19 September 2021 

10:30 AM 

Welcome 

Announcements 

Scripture Reading (Psalm 22) 

Prayer 

Congregational Singing 

 Pastor: Paul Mondragon 

Message: Gifts to Men (Eph. 4:7-10) 

Congregational Singing 

Doxology 

Benediction 

Services are held 

 1. In the Sanctuary, in person, masks and social    
     distancing are suggested but still optional. 

 2. Due to technical difficulties, we will no longer do live 
      streaming. Dan will still upload recorded services to 
      YouTube and Facebook Sunday night.  

 3. Parking Lot Sermon on FM Radio coming soon. 

Welcome to Gods Church 

Friendly Faces and Loving People Found Here. 

If you are visiting please fill out a welcome slip from the  

sound booth and place it in the offering plate.  

 

Future Member: Shirley Ann Dunlap arrived on 08/16/21. 7 lbs 1 oz, 20 Inches tall. 
We are providing meals for the family. Please sign up on the table in the foyer, or 
see Yolanda. (Is this a super church, or what?) 
 

Future Member: Mike and Vannah Rael announce the birth of their son, Zechariah 
Dean. Arrived at 8:54PM on 09/02/21 and weighed in at 8 lbs  8 oz. 21.5 inches tall. 
Congratulations Mike and Vannah. Please sign up for the meals. 
 

Emmanuel Baptist Church: Hosting a simulcast of Priscilla Shirer’s “Going Beyond” 
on Saturday September 25th at 9:00 AM for the ladies. See Yolanda Mondragon for 
tickets and information. Ladies, please show up and let them know that FBC is still 
alive and well in Ridgecrest!  
 

Potluck & Team Meeting: We are going to have our next Potluck and Team Meeting 
on October 10th. Bring your favorite dish for all to enjoy. Please join us for lunch 
and the meeting afterward. It will be cooler. No excuses please. 
 

Arts & Crafts: Now being held in the Fellowship Hall every non flex Saturday. Call 
Janet at 760-382-4382 or 760-375-4209. 
 

FBC Food Distribution: Our next food distribution will be on Saturday October 9th 
at 9:00 AM. We will need donations of non-perishable food products. You can drop 
them off at the side door of the church. No worry’s, God will watch over them. Vol-
unteers are welcome. Please see or call Yolanda Mondragon if any questions. Come 
one, Come all!  
 

Announcements and Prayer Requests: Please contact Pastor Paul, pas-
torpaul@fbcridgecrest.com or a deacon, deacons@fbcridgecrest.com. We will put 
your requests in the bulletin and/or send out a special email prayer request. Call or 
text too. 
 

Wednesday Bible Study: 6:00 PM in church sanctuary. Pastor Paul will be teaching 
this. Currently working through the Gospel of Matthew. 
 

Thursday Disciple Group: 6:00 PM church women’s group. This Bible Study is being 
led by Lou Donnally. Currently Revelation Chapter 11. 
 

Visiting Friends:  Amanda, the director of the Pregnancy Center, will be visiting 
with us on the 26th of December. Please welcome her with open arms. 
 
Yard Sale: We will be having a yard sale on 1st and 2nd of October. You can bring 
your donations (you know, all that stuff that you have been meaning to get rid of) 
and drop it off in the Fellowship Hall. Leave it by the side door if closed. Or, you can 
bring them the day of the sale. Proceeds will go to revamping the Old Chapel. 
 
Last but not least:  If you are out and about some evening after dark, drive by the 
church and see the sign on the corner. It lights up now. A big thank you to Steve 
Rainey! 


